
 

 

 

 

 

Minutes of Annual Meeting  

May 30, 2019 

The Annual meeting was called to order by President Susan Umidi.  

Current Board members were recognized and thanked for their work. 

New Board members were introduced and confirmed as official members of the Board of 
Directors. They were Judy Hackler, Executive Director of the Virginia Assisted Living 
Association (VALA), and William Shackleford, Jr., Community Outreach Coordinator, 
Hampton Roads, Office of the Attorney General. 

All sponsors and exhibitors were recognized and thanked for their contributions to the 
conference.   

Scholarship recipients were recognized. 

Jewell Manley‐Hoffler was recognized as the recipient of the 2019 Helen J. Napps Award of 
Excellence. 

Marjorie Marker presented the recent changes made to our coalition’s by-laws. A full copy will 
be available on the VPCEA.org website. 

Meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Courtney O’Hara, Secretary 

 


